








Please note that this table compares the eight-month period starting in May 1 to December 31 for 

the current and previous years. 

 

There are no capital expenditures included in this summary.   

 

Recreation and Facility Budget Highlights 

 

The Recreation Fund Administration section’s expenditures increased from $609,000 to 

$630,000 or $21,000 due to budgeted merit increases for all recreation staff and an increase in 

the training budget.  The Recreation Programs expense budget decreased from $589,000 to 

$524,000 due to the district scaling back programs that were unprofitable and moving Group X 

out of the program section and into fitness membership.   

 

Pool expenses for 2018 are estimated to be $350,000 or $23,000 less than 2017 due to a change 

in the pool’s hours of operation.  The new budget also takes into account the possibility of a 

higher wages to attract more lifeguards.  

 

The PVCC community center expenses are budgeted at $269,000 or an increase of $48,000 from 

last year. The increase is the result of the district offering more programs under the fitness club 

membership such as Group X. 

 

Park Maintenance Budget Highlights 

 

The Parks Maintenance operational budget is proposed to increase by $91,000 as compared to 

the 2017 budget due to merit increases and the hiring of three six-month seasonal help to keep up 

with a growing list of projects. There were additional increases in the building and landscape 

accounts of $6,000 to acquire more flowers and shrubs.  Also, there were increases in the vehicle 

repair budget of $2,000 and professional services of $2,500.   

 

Marketing and Communication Budget Highlights 

 

The goal of the Marketing Department this year will be to maintain the website, develop and 

manage all marketing and public communications as it relates to the Park District, manage the 

sponsorship program and develop the seasonal program guide.  As detailed in the budget, 

sponsorships have increased since the Marketing Manager became responsible for acquiring 

sponsors for Park District events.  

 

Finance Budget Highlights   

 

The Finance Department continues to look for ways to improve the services offered to the 

community. To meet that goal, a new accounting software is scheduled to be implemented in 

October 2018.  This system will improve financial reporting and interaction with the District’s  

 

 
 












































































































